May 29, 2020
Hardin County Board of Education
Teresa Morgan, Superintendent
65 W.A. Jenkins Road
Elizabethtown, KY 42701
Ms. Morgan and Members of the Board of Education:
The following annual report is submitted on behalf of East Hardin Middle School:
2019-2020 Council Membership:
Brittany Nickell                            







Principal/Chair
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Teacher
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Teacher
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Teacher
Caleb Bland


         







Parent
Shannon Weber

         







Parent
A. SUBCOMMITTEES and MEMBERSHIP
           BUDGET:   Lisa Armes, Mary Carruthers, Kyle Coomer, Ellen Douglas, Traci Gillock, Nate 
          Harper, Chris Appelman, Shelly McCamish, Mike Perry, Billy Reynolds, Stacy Timbers
         CURRICULUM and ASSESSMENT:  Liz Hartlage, Amanda Todd, Seriona Hudson, Holly 
        Tabor, Angela VanMeter, Nita Wigginton, Dustin Winchester
         CULTURE:  Amanda Bales, Kelly Baucum, Delana Blackstone, Ginny Coffman, Terry Cooke, 
         Ellen Douglas, Regina Farrell, Dayna Gibson, Molly Hazle, Richard Jodlowski, Patty Rouse,   
         Donna Sexton, Brittany Vickery
         PBIS:  Ellen Douglas,Alli Wells, Richard Jodlowski, Ryan Reynolds, Patty Rouse, Dustin 
         Winchester, Cheryl Pile
         PLANNING and PD: Matt Baucum, Heidi Blankenship, Jennifer Newby , Paula Hildabrand,  
         Sherrie Norris, Shaune Williams
B. AREAS ADDRESSED:  
· Mascot and school colors changed to Bruins and Navy, Columbia Blue, White 
· Master schedule reflects opportunities for students to have advanced courses in Language Arts and Math classes at all grade levels. 
· MAP Assessment administered in Math, Reading, and Language Usage during the fall, winter, and spring for all students.  Data was compiled in all areas and growth was monitored.  We saw tremendous growth in our students throughout the school year as evidenced by MAP data/reports.
· MAP results reviewed with the SBDM Council fall, winter, and spring. 
· K-PREP data analysis completed school-wide, by each department and reviewed with the SBDM Council
· ESS program consisted of Day time waiver of assistants giving KSI instruction and data monitoring. We also had a morning program for Reading and Math KSI students-57.
· Edgenuity purchased by the district for all students for Reading and Math and it is tied to their MAP score. Students work on Reading during the LA block and Math during Enhancement.
· School Emergency Plan Approved 
· School Writing plan reviewed and approved
· Emphasis on PBIS school-wide 
· District wide PLD days reported
· CSIP shared and approved along with Needs Assessment, Closing the Achievement Gap, Executive Summary, Title 1 Annual Review, School Assurances
· KPREP data reviewed 
· Instructional Rounds conducted by all members of the leadership team with specific feedback given to teachers
· Individual student conferences over MAP and KPREP test 
· Activities were coordinated for our school community through our Family Resource 
· Professional Development plan for 20-21
· Title 1 Compact and Parent Involvement Policy as well as Title 1 budget for 20-21
· Reviewed Common Assessment data
· Arts and Humanities class changed to Career Choices
· ESS budget was presented and approved by the council
· School Report Card was approved by the council
· Staffing allocation approved for 20-21
· EHMS Scorecard was presented to the council that consisted of goals for students, staff, our partners and a process.
· A late work policy for NTI was implemented and approved by the council
         C/D.  SUCCESSES and ADDITIONAL INFORMATION:
· Had a theme for the school year, #EHMSLIVETHELEGACY. We used this hashtag on all social media posts.
· Mrs. Nickell and a group of teachers presented to the board on the need for an outdoor classroom at the new building
· The Eric and Joe show came and presented to the staff on opening day
· Hosted several in school dental clinics organized by Jo Jaggers
· Successful first quarter Open House
· Vocabulary.com state champion for middle school
· 7th and 8th grade Work Ethic Certification program after Winter Break. Students had to apply, be accepted and then meet qualifications for grades, attendance, behavior and community service. Gave 8th grade work ethic certificates for those who met the criteria up to March 12th.
· Hosted our third annual Veterans Day program 
· Quick Recall placed second in the district competition and moved on to region
· LI students took a field trip to the Field of Dreams park in Elizabethtown
· Joyce Jackson came to do instructional rounds in the building one day
· Heidi Blankenship was nominated for the Excel Award
· Academic Team placed 3rd in the 6th grade showcase
· Two students won the written essay contest with Magnolia Bank, Olivia Miles and Faith Goodman
· Debra Ciprani and Christa Beard won a HCS Stronger Together award at the district level for helping special needs students
· Mr. Matt Baucum received the 4th District Music Teacher of the year
· Had two Spirit weeks, one to go along with Mr. and Miss EHMS and the other during NTI
· Duke Tip Scholars recognized at the board meeting   
· Several students qualified for the National Beta Convention 
· Brent Ditto spoke to the 8th graders numerous times on money management/budgeting 
· 8th graders went to Actor’s Theatre to see Dracula 
· PBIS Rebel Expectations were taught and reviewed after breaks. Rebel Bucks were rewarded to those meeting the expectations and we did bi-weekly drawings for prizes as well as quarterly popcorn and coke for Rebel Bucks
· Our 8th graders in the History Club trip was planned, but had to be cancelled
· EHMS has an energy Club that meets monthly and conducts energy audits in classrooms
· 6th graders attended the Nutcracker play at the PAC in December 
· Both FMD units traveled to Camp Crooked Creek
· 8th grade History Club raised funds and laid wreaths on gravestones at the KY Veterans Cemetery Central in Radcliff, KY 
· Hosted a 6th grade Fun Day for incoming 6th graders to meet their teachers, go over expectations, learn how to open a locker, scavenger hunt 
· The Brent Wagoner Memorial Fund awarded a Senior a $1,500 Scholarship from the Central Kentucky Foundation 
· PTSA hosted one school wide fall dance, Halloween themed
· PTSA hosted an annual fall festival
· 7th and 8th grade volleyball teams were crowned league champs and went undefeated for the season.
· Our third quarter school wide service project we participated in Piggies for preemies. We were able to donate over $800 to Norton’s Children’s Hospital
· 4 EHMS students participated in the state speech competition 
· EHMS 7th and 8th grade bands earned a DISTINGUISHED RATING at the KMEA Large Ensemble Assessment. Both bands earned the highest rating possible from the judges.
· EHMS Academic Team competed in the State Governor's Cup.. Our quick recall team made it to the sweet 16. Grant Avis took 8th place honors in Social Studies and Olivia Reed took 9th place honors in Written Composition
· 8th graders attended an Opportunity Fair hosted by EC3
· 8th graders visited Central Hardin High school
· 8th graders with their parents had the opportunity to sit down with a staff member at CHHS about their freshman schedule.
· Both 7th and 8th grade boys basketball teams made it to the championship games
·  VEX had three teams to qualify for state
· Academic team won district tourney
· Speech Team competed in the LaRue County Invitations placing 2nd in Extemporaneous Speaking, 4th in Impromptu Speaking, 6th in Team Sweepstakes
· Band held a Fall concert at the PAC
· 26 students were selected for all district band
· The EHMS Knowledge Master's team competed in the championship round, but placing 2nd
· EHMS Rebel Cheerleaders won the Regional KAPOS Competition 
· Both the 7th and 8th grade girls basketball teams made it to the Championship, 7th grade won the tournament and 8th grade was runner-up.
· News Enterprise did a story on our Beta success for State competition
· Math counts placed first overall 
· 6th grade boys basketball won the HCS tournament 
· Academic team won Regional Governor’s Cup
· MAP rewards given to students who grew on the winter assessment
· Garrett Milby placed third in improv at the state competition
· Brianna Blankenship won third place at the state level in future problem solving creative writing, her story went on to the international competition
· Each quarter a different grade level hosted the Team Pride Rally. We awarded the grade with the best attendance, behavior, grades and the winner of the service project winners. The 6th grade team, The Avengers won team of the year for having the most points. 
· First quarter school wide team service challenge was raising money for the Make a Wish Foundation. We were able to donate over a $1,000 to the Foundation. 
· Hosted a Mr. and Miss EHMS and Homecoming events at Central Hardin High School
· EHMS currently has seven GOOGLE certified teachers 
· Our 8th graders attended a Career Expo at EC3
· EHMS hosted a GO365 Biometric Screening for employees 
· Students attended the BETA Convention 

· Fifteen students nominated for McCoy’s Young Achiever Award 
· Hosted first annual stocking stuffer challenge for Operation Christmas
· Ethan Williams won the school spelling bee
· Various guest speakers hosted at all grade levels
· Student Attendance for school year: 95.21% Highest of the 5 middle schools
· We had two certified teachers retire at the end of the year and one classified
Our          2020-2021 SBDM Council will be composed of the following individuals.    
   Brittany Nickell                         Principal/Chair
   VACANT                                  Teacher
   Chris Appelman                       Teacher
   Amanda Todd                 
         Teacher
   Heather Jones                          Parent
   Teresa Logsdon                        Parent
     
          East Hardin Middle School _



5-29-20
School-Wide Fundraising Report – SBDM Yearly Report 
	Name of Fundraiser
	Amount Raised
	How Funds Were Used

	School pictures-Fall
	$3,462
	Fund 22 

	Yearbook Sales
	$1,730 
	Fund 22

	
	
	


Brittany Nickell
Principal/SBDM Chair
